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Dear Neighbor: 

 Congratulations to the cities of Cypress, Fountain Valley, La Palma, and Seal Beach in District 2 where more 
than 80% of the residents are vaccinated with at least one shot!  By the end of the month these communities will reach 
herd immunity.  But we don’t live on islands and people travel to and from all cities in Orange County.  That’s why it’s 
critical that all eligible residents get vaccinated in Orange County. It’s proven to be our best defense against COVID-19 
and our only way out of the pandemic and back to living our best lives.  See below replay of the medical doctor 
briefings I did this week to continue to educate and update the community about healthy options. 

 Our OC Health Officer released this statement today with recommendations, mask mandates for schools, and 
updates on our COVID cases and hospitalizations.  Our COVID-19 briefings will continue next week. Follow us on 
@supervisorfoley to watch and learn the latest. In addition to prioritizing pandemic recovery and response, our office 
continues to prioritize addressing homelessness and housing.  This week I met with many of our county staff and 
participated in a community chat with the United Way about the HomeKey Initiative that offers more than $3billion in 
funding to covert motels and other underutilized buildings into permanent supportive housing.  If you know of 
potential sites, please email our office because our county team is here to help and take advantage of this unique 
moment in time when so much funding is available from the state.  We also toured the Yale Shelter in Santa Ana which 
houses and serves 425 individuals experiencing homelessness.  The vegetable gardens, outdoor dining, computer lab 
and clean dorm style living arrangements provide dignity and offer programs to help residents transition to more stable 
and secure lives.  The need is so great and our office will continue to work on the root causes of homelessness.  Our 
survey is underway and inventory of services is underway. We look forward to presenting at year’s end.  Today we met 
with Housing and Community Development to discuss progress on our affordable housing plans.  In the next 24 
months, we expect to complete construction on 2,200 of our 2,700 units goal.  

 As you know, protecting our environment from noise and pollution continues to take precedence as a priority 
in our office.  This week we met with airport operators as well as community members to continue to fine tune our Fly 
Friendly program for John Wayne Airport.  Most agree that targeting speed is a direct way to reduce noise and we will 
continue to pull the levers to include a speed limit in the departure checklist.  We also are working with county staff on 
other options that may reduce pollution and noise over our neighborhoods. Stay tuned as we finalize the research and 
ideas over the fall. 

 Our small business recovery and economic development initiatives continue with our Business Roundtable 
Series.  We hosted another informative workshop with our County procurement team to explain the steps to bid for 
county contracts.  You can watch here. 

 Today I had briefings with our OC Animal Care, OC Parks, and OC Libraries.  Our amazing county employees 
who provide recreational and community services are knowledgeable, caring and kind. I encourage you to follow these 
departments on their social media to find out about programming, events, projects and services.  They offer so 
much.  I’m looking forward to the ribbon cutting of the new and improved Cypress library early next year and the Los 
Alamitos/Rossmoor library next fall.  We requested auto-fill water bottle stations in all facilities.  Our OC Animal Care 
shelter is saving 96.5% of all dogs!  And the drive through pet food pantry distributed nearly 42,000 lbs of pet food to 
assist more than 3,800 pets.  Community workshops begin early next year for Talbert Regional Park and the new 2 new 
park rangers start soon.  

 As you head into the weekend, please do continue to wear your masks in crowds and indoors, enjoy the 
outdoors, and try to show patience to wait staff working in restaurants because staffing shortages are real.   

 Remember, our office is here to serve and we want to help.  Let us know how we are doing and what topics 
you want to see in the weekly newsletter.   

Be well, 

Supervisor’s Message 

https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/Pages/COVID-19/COVID-19-Public-Health-Recommendations-for-Fully-Vaccinated-People.aspx
https://www.unitedway.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bn2aWuhcZIY
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

8/25/21 
Topic: Daily COVID-19 Update 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Regina Chinsio-Kwong 
(Deputy Health Officer, Orange County Health 
Agency) 

8/26/21 
Topic: Daily COVID-19 Update 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Timothy Korber 
Medical Director Emergency Services, Fountain 
Valley Regional Hospital), Dr. Cynthia Cork 
(Obstetrics and Gynecology Specialist, Fountain 
Valley Regional Hospital), and Erik Fallis (District 
Director of Public Affairs and Marketing, Coast 
Community College District) 

8/23/21  
Topics: FDA  approval of the Pfizer vaccine, and 
update from Hoag on COVID hospitalizations 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Regina Chinsio-Kwong 
(Deputy Health Officer, Orange County Health 
Agency),  Dr. Nathan Gilmore (Chief of Service for 
Critical Care, Hoag Hospital) 

https://fb.watch/7DzpPaCC45/
https://fb.watch/7DUJ9_w8-r/
https://fb.watch/7DzulrHWcc/
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Orange County Vaccination Statistics 

To report COVID cases or an outbreak at your school, please contact our Public Health Dept. by email at 
OCSPOTSchools@ochca.com or visit the website https://coronavirus.egovoc.com/guidance-school-administration-resources  

  
To report COVID cases or an outbreak at your business, please contact our Public Health Dept. by email at 
OCCOVIDBusiness@ochca.com or visit the website https://coronavirus.egovoc.com/guidance-non-healthcare-businesses-
worksites   

mailto:OCSPOTSchools@ochca.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.egovoc.com%2Fguidance-school-administration-resources&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C6e0b72623a4b424ac7fc08d96733acf3%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C6376542
mailto:OCCOVIDBusiness@ochca.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.egovoc.com%2Fguidance-non-healthcare-businesses-worksites&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C6e0b72623a4b424ac7fc08d96733acf3%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.egovoc.com%2Fguidance-non-healthcare-businesses-worksites&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C6e0b72623a4b424ac7fc08d96733acf3%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637
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“We continue to work hard for the residents and businesses in 
District 2. I started the week off by attending the Armed Military 
Affairs Committee meeting at the Joint Forces Training Base in 
Los Alamitos. We all congratulated Seal Beach resident Rachel 
Fattal, who is a member of the USA Women's Water Polo team 
that won gold medals at the 2016 Rio and 2020 Tokyo Olympic 
Games. She brought them with her as she spoke about her own 
Olympic experience. Rachel passed her medals around for the 
audience while she spoke. Our office is so proud of her and the 
other District 2 Olympians who represented us so well at this 
year’s games! Stay tuned for our upcoming Olympian parade on 
September 12 and plan to join us.  
 
At the same meeting, Brigadier General Michael J. Leeney, 

Deputy Commanding General for Operations, 40th Infantry Division in Los Alamitos, 
California, provided an informative update on the status of JFTB. He provided us with 
information on infrastructure improvements such as road and runway upgrades, as well 
as the revitalization of older buildings on base. He also provided information about a 
sustainability project where they are developing two large solar farms that will provide 
power to the base and surrounding areas in the event of a natural disaster or other 
tragedies. The most exciting development is that the National Guard is in discussions 
with the Orange County Fire Authority to house their aerial operations from the base. 
This includes their aerial planes and helicopters, which are designed to aid in the fight 
against wildfires.” 

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services Manager 

Buena Park, Fountain Valley, La 

Palma, Los Alamitos & Animal 

Services 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES & PROGRAMS 

“Hello District 2! This week was busy working towards one of Supervisor Foley’s top 
priorities: getting folks vaccinated. I supported, visited and worked at 7 different vaccine 
clinics throughout the cities that I represent in my territory with our pop up tent and 
community resources table. We work tirelessly to get the word 
out about the importance of getting fully vaccinated. Lately, I’ve 
noticed that more and more people showing up to receive their 
vaccines and it brings a big smile to my face because that means 
that people are taking our advice seriously. It seems that folks 
are really starting to understand that the vaccines are safe and 
effective at limiting the spread of COVID-19, just as the FDA 
says. Supervisor Foley has been doing daily briefings to get the 
word out with some of the most competent and experienced 
medical professionals in the County.” 

Avery Counts 

Constituent Services Manager 

Huntington Beach, Newport 

Beach, Seal Beach 
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“Hello everyone, I hope you enjoyed the week. I had a blast this week attending 

events in our district. On Saturday, I joined Supervisor Foley at the Ribbon 

Cutting for the Electric Bike Company. We loved seeing electric bikes being built 

and spending time with the Costa Mesa Council Members. Later in the evening I 

joined Supervisor Foley and Costa Mesa’s Mayor Stephens at the unveiling of 

the #freebritney Mural at Donkey D’s Queer Dive Bar. The mural is a beautiful 

addition to the mural collection on 19th street and further highlights Costa 

Mesa’s reputation as the City of the Arts.  

On Tuesday, I joined the Cypress School Board at their unveiling and ribbon 

cutting for their new administration building. Thank you to Board President 

Bonnie Peat for the warm welcome, and thank you to the school board staff for 

the tour of the facility. I can hardly wait to see the space being utilized by all the 

Cypress residents. Furthermore, the Cypress City Council has appointed Scott 

Minikus to fill the vacancy left by Mayor Pro-tem Stacy Berry. I look forward to 

working with Council Member Minikus in the future.  On Thursday, Supervisor Foley and I visited Green Cheek 

Beer Company in Costa Mesa with other legislative offices for an update on legislation impacting breweries, 

the need for outdoor space, and just a lot of great information about the industry in general.“ 

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood), Stanton & 

Rossmoor 

Rossmoor 
The Rossmoor Community Services District is 
proud to announce Shakespeare in the Park on 
Saturday, August 28 and Sunday, August 29 at 
Rush Park. Please bring a lawn chair and enjoy 
youth from Los Angeles and Orange County. Click 
here for tickets. 
 
 

Costa Mesa  
Costa Mesa is hosting their second neighborhood 
meeting to discuss biking and walking on Adams 
Avenue by Orange Coast College. If you want to 
participate please join the zoom call on 
Wednesday, September 1st from 6pm – 7:30pm. 

Zoom Info  
Dial In Number: (669) 900-6833 

Web-ID: 948 7223 4765  
Passcode: 442246  

https://icpa.ticketleap.com/
https://icpa.ticketleap.com/
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TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

Board of Supervisors 8/24/21 Meeting Recap  

Supporting the Resettlement of Refugees from Afghanistan:  I, along with my colleagues voted 
to adopt a resolution that calls on the Federal government to allow for the resettlement more 
refugees in the United States. The events in Afghanistan have been harrowing, especially for 
women and girls.  For the last 20 years, they have lived with some rights to education, work, and 
freedom of movement. Some of these young women have never lived under the Taliban and now 
face a future that is too dreadful to even contemplate. Many of Afghans put themselves and their 
families at risk to assist the United States working as interpreters, local guides, and other forms of 
support for our fighting men and women. As a County we call on our Federal government to 
allow these political refugees to be able to come to the United States. It is the least we can do 
after this war.   

Supporting our Disabled Veterans:  At my direction, Senate Bill 498 by our State Senator 
Tom Umberg on the agenda and was officially endorsed by the County of Orange. This bill 
will allow for more disabled veterans to qualify for free legal services by reducing income 
requirements that have precluded them from accessing services in California due to high cost 
of living. I want to thank Antoinette Balta, a member of my District 2 Veterans Working Group, 
and the Executive Director & Co-Founder, Veterans Legal Institute, the sponsor of this Bill for 
bringing this item to my office.  

Improving the Digital Divide for Seniors: I was proud to support the OC Senior Citizen 
Advisory Council’s proposal to allocate American Rescue Plan (ARPA) funds to bridge the 
digital divide among OC seniors. The funds will primarily be used to purchase 2,200 iPads with 
data plans. In addition, funds will be used to purchase subscriptions to online training and 
class to support our senior community. COVID-19 has demonstrated how important it is for 
our seniors to be connected. I look forward to working with the OC Senior Citizen Advisory 
Council to advance proposals that help address the technological needs of our seniors. There 
are two vacancies on the Senior Advisory Council, so please email Hunter if you are interested 
in serving. 

Moving towards cleaner skies around our Airport I made a motion to approve an airline lease 
with Air Canada for direct flights from Orange County to Vancouver. Air Canada has 
committed bringing in the Max 8 jet, which is known as a quieter and less-polluting aircraft. 
This is welcome news and will advance our efforts to implement a Fly Friendly program.  

Transparency at the Orange County Power Authority:  We voted to approve expanded 
conflict of interest rules for the Orange County Power Authority (OCPW) staff and consultants 
after I raised concerns about a potential lack of transparency. The OCPW was formed to offer 
clean energy alternatives for cities that choose to join, but has face scrutiny from many clean 
energy advocates. I hope this vote will be a first step in the right direction for the agency.  
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Commissioner Update 

 

Appointee: Alexander Gonzalez 

Commission, Committee, or Board: Orange County Veterans Advisory Committee 

Date: August 11th, 2021 

Update:  

The committee met to discuss the resettlement of Afghan and Iraqi interpreters in Orange County.  Since the 
meeting, the situation in Afghanistan has evolved to consider alternative actions to properly respond to the 
magnitude of recent events in the country.   

Additionally, the committee is monitoring the progress on the resolutions supporting the Orange County 
Veterans Cemetery that are being brought forward for consideration by various cities and encourages local 
jurisdictions to support this crucial action for our country’s veterans. 

Redistricting Update 

 
Link to the video of Supervisor Foley’s District 2 redistricting townhall. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1kGQ5Y4z_xI
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WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Workforce, Economic Development and Business Recovery Initiatives 

INITIATIVES UPDATES 

Initiative 2 - Business Recovery:                                                                                     
Partner with the County on contracting 

opportunities for local and small 
business owners as well as enhancing 
the contracting process for the Cities 

within the Second District 

The Second District hosted a Virtual Small Business Roundtable on 
Thursday, August 26, 2021 at 1:00pm.  This session focused on 

how to do business with the County.   The presentation covered 
contracting opportunities, supplier registration, bidding and 

contracting programs.   At the session, the county also provided 
current contracts and expiration dates to allow businesses to plan 

ahead on opportunities of interest.                                    
#District2SmallBusinessRoundtable 

On August 30, 2021 from 11am to Noon, The Center at Lendistry 
will provide an update on the remaining rounds of CARES grant 
funding to our OC Second District Small Business Roundtable.   

Lendistry is the administrator of the California Relief Grant.  The 
program has received an additional $1.5B to help more small 

businesses.  There are 3 remaining rounds of funding for 
applicants already in the system, new cultural arts applicants and 
new small business applicants.  Stay tuned for more information 

and the link to register.                                                                                                    
#OCBusinessesNeedHelp 

The County of Orange holds a Vendor Information Day on the first 
Thursday of each month (except hoidays).  These sessions are to 

provide vendors with information on how to do business with the 
County and to answer questions regarding the County of Orange 

purchasing process.                                                                                                          
Time:  9:00 A.M. TO 11:00 A.M.                                                                                               

County Procurement Office CPO Training Room  
1300 South Grand Avenue  Building A, 2nd Floor 

Santa Ana, CA 92705                                                                                                          
To attend, RSVP at http://ob.ocgov.com/business/vid 
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VIRTUAL SMALL BUSINESS ROUNDTABLE:  

HOW TO DO BUSINESS WITH ORANGE COUNTY 
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A round of new funding will open up September 9 through September 30 for 

California’s Small Business COVID-19 Relief Grant Program.  The program 

provides grants of $5,000 to $25,000 to small businesses hurt by the pandemic.  

Businesses are eligible based on annual revenue as documented in their most recent 

tax return.  Until September 8, the program is processing waitlisted applicants from 

previous rounds.  Waitlisted applicants do not need to reapply.   

Click here for more information.  

https://careliefgrant.com/
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Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
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Meet this week’s Pet of the Week, Jim!  

This week’s Pet of the Week is 11-year-old Misha!  

Misha is a Pomeranian mix who came to OC Animal Care as a sweet senior. When you get to 
know her, you'll find that she walks well on a leash and appreciates a nice pet. As a member 
of our doggie playgroup here at the shelter, Misha has been exposed to other small breed 
dogs and may do well living with another senior canine companion. An adult-only home 
where Misha can nap on a lap or eat soft, tasty snacks would be ideal for her. In order to stay 
healthy in her golden years Misha will need regular medical checkups due to some missing 
teeth and age-related eye changes. In order to schedule an adoption appointment, please call 

PET OF THE WEEK 
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